COMMON COUNCIL

August 2, 2021 at 6:30 p.m.

Meeting was called to order by Mayor York.

ROLL CALL:

Mike Guffey	Present
Jeff Hancock	Present
Jerry Walden	Present
Aaron Dicken	Absent
Mark Koger	Present
Lynn Perdue	Present
Rex Peckinpaugh	Present

ORDER OF BUSINESS:

• Councilman Walden moved to accept the minutes from the former meeting. Vice President Hancock seconded. Motion carried 6-0.

Mike	Jeff	Jerry	Aaron	Mark	Lynn	Rex
Guffey	Hancock	Walden	Dicken	Koger	Perdue	Peckinpaugh
Yes	Yes	Yes	Absent	Yes	Yes	Yes

PUBLIC HEARING:

No Public Hearing

PROCLAMATIONS:

No Proclamations

RESOLUTIONS:

No Resolutions

ORDINANCES:

No Ordinances

OTHER BUSINESS:

No Other Business

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Councilman Guffey:

Noted;

No Comments

Vice-President Hancock:

Noted;

• Asked Superintendent Walker to take care of the pot holes at the entrance of the Henry County Humane Society. Superintendent Walker stated it would get taken care of.

Councilman Walden:

Noted;

• Thanked President Peckinpaugh and Jimmy Kidd for getting the ball rolling and sticking with the Fitzgerald Trail Project. It will be very beneficial to those children that will be using it to get back and forth to school, Osborne Park and The Salvation Army. It is a nice added addition for the Community.

Councilman Dicken:

Noted;

Absent

Councilman Koger:

Noted;

No Comments

•

Councilman Perdue:

Noted;

No Comments

President Peckinpaugh:

Noted;

• Invited everyone to a dedication of Fitzgerald Trail on Sunday, August 22th at 3:00p.m.

ficer of the Common Council

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:

- Mayor York made everyone aware that Covid numbers are going back up in Henry County and stated that the County had moved to yellow status and asked everyone to wash their hands, social distance when you can and mask wearing at your leisure.
- Mayor York stated that the City departments have been working hard with all the issues. There was a main break on Trojan Lane, a main break on the Geo line again and a sink hole on Parkside Drive that they are trying to get fixed before the start of school on Thursday.

CITIZENS APPEARING BEFORE THE COUNCIL:

- Cynthia Bowen asked the Council for use of 1400 Plaza for a 16yr old birthday party for her daughter on Saturday September 18th, 2021. There will be a DJ from 5-10pm.
 President Peckinpaugh stated that was a Board of Works discission and would be brought up there at the next meeting on August 16th, 2021
- Meeting Adjourned President Peckinpaugh

ATTEST:

ATTEST:

Brenda Grider, Clerk Treasurer

Approved by me this 2nd Day of August 2021.

Brenda Grider, Clerk Treasurer